Village of Norwood
Regular Meeting 08/15/2023 6:00 pm called to order by Mayor Levison
Roll Call of Officers: Mayor Levison
Nezezon/Matt Tebo
diVincenzo-arrived late/Mark Tebo
DPW Superintendent Dan McGregor
Zoning Bill Maclntire
Fire Chief- Absent
Police Chief Shawn Wells
Aquatics Dir. Michelle Garrow

Attorney Andrea Marotta

Approval of Minutes: Matt Tebo/Nezezon 3 Ayes 0 Nays

Approval of Bills: General A Fund $31,745.89; Water F Fund $2,162.19; Water G Fund
$2,612.72; TA Fund $674.56; TOTAL BILLS $36,185.36; Mark Tebo/ Matt Tebo 3 ayes 0 nays

VISITORS:

Richard and Sharon Bastilles: Missed last meeting, Fall Festival on September 16™, 2023.
Asked about a bench in between Baldwin Acres & Downtown, no extra benches. Police
station looks nice with the new paint.

Will Gray: Asked about a golf cart for his neighbor, NY state law does not allow golf
carts on road ways. Shawn stated that he cannot ignore the law but is willing to have a
conversation with Will to resolve the issue.

REPORTS:
DPW: Report presented. Quote for pump & pipe submitted for Well #4 on Sports Ave. Needs to

start looking at big pipes in downtown, look into engineer studies to change storm drain pipes.
Paving complete now just waiting for County to paint lines on the roadway now. Still trimming

when time.
Water/Sewer: See above.
Fire Department: None.

Zoning: Report presented. Water issue on Elm Street side of trailer park, Don Chapin is looking
into fixing the situation. Bill is aware of the camper on Grove Street and is working on that

situation. Working with owners of the News Block buildings for a use variance on the property.

Police: Report presented. One new hire has gone into the academy at Potsdam. Shawn looking

into grant for LIVESCAN (electronic fingerprinting system).



Youth: Report presented. Beach season is winding down, swim lessons & other events have
been great. Second inspection done at the beach with a flawless report. 2,500 people in July and
more still coming in the month of August. Recently received donations of paddle boards, peddle
boats and a kayak from Hannawah community. County workers were great. Last day August 27,
2023. Mile swim went well for another year. Lots of compliments this whole beach season.

Possible look into internet for the Beach.

MAYOR: LED lighting still moving forward with that; Generator bid submitted from Tisdel,

Lagoon project moving forward.

TRUSTEES:

Nezezon: Asked about televising info, plow purchase letter of intent sent to Mack Beam for

purchase of new truck in the 3™ Quarter and production is moving forward.
Matt Tebo: Trash bid pricing possible, AT&T bills, Verizon bills.
Mark Tebo: pump purchase.

diVincenzo: Asked about drainage pipe, if whole pipe in village needs to be replaced or just a

section, will keep in mind for next budget or grants.

Action Items:

1. Purchase of pump for Well #4: Mark/di 4 Ayes 0 Nays
2. Approval of engineering plan from Tisdel Associates: Nezezon/Matt 4 Ayes (0 Nays.

For Discussion:
EXE Session:
Adjourn: Matt/Mark 4 Ayes 7:06 pm



